
WAC 51-51-007  Exceptions.  The exceptions and amendments to the 
International Residential Code contained in the provisions of chapter 
19.27 RCW shall apply in case of conflict with any of the provisions 
of these rules.

The provisions of this code do not apply to temporary growing 
structures used solely for the commercial production of horticultural 
plants including ornamental plants, flowers, vegetables, and fruits. 
"Temporary growing structure" means a structure that has the sides and 
roof covered with polyethylene, polyvinyl, or similar flexible syn-
thetic material and is used to provide plants with either frost pro-
tection or increased heat retention. A temporary growing structure is 
not considered a building for purposes of this code.

The provisions of this code do not apply to the construction, al-
teration, or repair of temporary worker housing except as provided by 
rule adopted under chapter 70.114A RCW or chapter 37, Laws of 1998 (SB 
6168). "Temporary worker housing" means a place, area, or piece of 
land where sleeping places or housing sites are provided by an employ-
er for his or her employees or by another person, including a tempora-
ry worker housing operator, who is providing such accommodations for 
employees, for temporary, seasonal occupancy, and includes "labor 
camps" under RCW 70.54.110.

Codes referenced which are not adopted through RCW 19.27.031 or 
chapter 19.27A RCW shall not apply unless specifically adopted by the 
authority having jurisdiction.

The standards for liquefied petroleum gas installations shall be 
NFPA 58 (Liquefied Petroleum Gas Code) and NFPA 54 (National Fuel Gas 
Code). All other fuel gas installations shall be regulated by the In-
ternational Mechanical Code and International Fuel Gas Code.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 19.27.031 and 19.27.074. WSR 04-01-109, § 
51-51-007, filed 12/17/03, effective 7/1/04.]
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